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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Our International Mission
Larry D. Weiss, MD JD FAAEM

Our Mission Statement now includes an important clause 
reflecting our commitment to international emergency 
medicine. It states “[t]he Academy supports the estab-
lishment and recognition of emergency medicine inter-
nationally as an independent specialty and is committed 
to its role in the advancement of emergency medicine 
worldwide.” On the one hand, our international activities 
may not directly relate to the clinical work of most AAEM 
members, but on the other hand, emergency physicians 
around the world face many of the same problems we 
continue to face in the United States. Our rapidly growing 
relationships with emergency physicians in other coun-
tries will accelerate the development of emergency medi-
cine and vastly strengthen our specialty.

Thus far, our efforts in the international arena received 
much support from our membership and our colleagues 
abroad. The Mediterranean Emergency Medicine Con-
gress (MEMC) jointly offered biennially by AAEM and 
the European Society for Emergency Medicine (EuSEM), 
attracts more registrants than any other international 
emergency medicine meeting. Barring unforeseen cir-
cumstances, we expect more than 1,500 registrants for 
the upcoming meeting in Valencia, Spain, in September.  
You may easily learn more about this meeting through a 
prominent link on the home page of the AAEM website 
www.aaem.org.

In January 2009, we held the first Caribbean Emergency 
Medicine Congress (CEMC) at the Hilton resort near 
Bridgetown, Barbados. In an absolutely beautiful setting 
and near-perfect weather, we held a highly successful 
meeting widely attended by physicians from the CARI-
COM countries of Barbados, Jamaica, Trinidad and To-
bago and the Bahamas. We had physicians from other 
Caribbean, Latin American and European countries. The 
event received daily attention in the national newspapers 
in Barbados, as well as a visit by the Minister of Health 
and interviews on national television. Joe Wood and other 
AAEM members held a satellite course on ultrasonogra-
phy at the Queen Elizabeth Hospital in Bridgetown. This 
course sold out and had a waiting list.

We expected far more American physicians to attend 
CEMC, as a recent survey of our membership reflected a 
high level of interest in future meetings in the Caribbean. 
Disappointing attendance by our membership gave us 
reason to pause before planning any future CEMC meet-
ings. Please let us know by emailing info@aaem.org of 
your interest in a future CEMC. 

As emergency medicine rapidly expands throughout 
Europe, many other national societies request AAEM 
endorsement of their meetings. Please see our list of en-
dorsed meetings in every issue of Common Sense and on 
our website. Many of these societies face challenges very 
similar to issues that we continue to face. For example, 
European anesthesiologists recently published a core 
curriculum for emergency medicine, claiming emergency 
medicine should exist as a subspecialty of anesthesiol-
ogy. We still face similar problems in the US. We began 
working cooperatively with EuSEM by responding to this 
proposal by European anesthesiologists.

Certainly, every country has its unique social and political 
issues, but human nature being essentially similar around 
the world, AAEM expects international emergency phy-
sicians to face similar challenges to their practice rights 
and control of their practices by non-physicians. We stand 
ready to work cooperatively with our international col-
leagues to promote the development of emergency medi-
cine around the world. 

Of course, we have much to learn from our international 
colleagues. AAEM members have begun to join EuSEM 
and other international emergency medicine societies in 
greater numbers, and we have seen an increase in inter-
national members of AAEM. This trend can only strength-
en our society. 

While we will always focus our efforts on the education 
and clinical practice of emergency physicians in the US, 
we do not exist in isolation and will continue our efforts 
in the international arena in a manner entirely consistent 
with our Mission Statement. We will continue these efforts 
as long as our membership tells us they have a strong 
interest in these programs. I hope to see many of our 
members in Valencia in September.
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